GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 7TH DECEMBER
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Andrew Jones (Chairman)
                              Mr Glenn Smith (Vice Chairman
                              Mrs K M Griffiths

                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Ms Cheryl Lloyd                              
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Andrew Jones took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting. 
     AJ declared an interest in the Treble Hill House and Old Post Office  
     planning applications as the applicants were known to him
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

      Apologies for absence were received from Eric Hoole,Councillor 
      Geraint Hopkins,Ray Jeffries, and Derek Price
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November were approved 
    4) Matters Arising                                                                                                                                                           
         AJ reported that he had now seen  the Report which was attached 
          to the Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting which gave 
          outline planning permission for the  development of the Millfield site. .         

          This imposed a number of conditions ,namely:
            The start date to be no later than 13th February 2012                               
            Submission and approval of detailed plans

            Independent provision for foul water/surface water drainage

            so that it didn’t enter main sewer

            No building within 3m of existing sewer

             If a 5th dwelling were to be built then it would have to constitute 

             affordable housing  

          AJ reported that he had been in touch with Ann Boyle of Glasbury 

          Community Council and had acquainted her with the Council’s views 

          following the last meeting.It was felt that Glasbury’s primary aim

          was to get Powys County Council to take a more proactive approach 
          towards the management of the Bont.
          AJ had spoken to Nic Carter-Jones regarding the new website and it 
          was expected that this would be up and running by 17th December 

          GS passed on the thanks of the Velindre Hall Management 

          Committee for the Council’s contribution towards the rates and water.

          GS reported that there was to be a meeting between Velindre residents 

          and Steve Butcher (PCC’s Recreation Officer) to discuss the repair/

           replacement of the existing playground facilities and undertook to keep 
           the Council informed.                                                                                       GS  

          AJ & GS had both been impressed with Julie Lloyd when they 

          had raised matters of concern with her and it was suggested that EH  
          should raise the matter of the unlit bollards with her                                        EH   

5) Planning Matters
(i) Treble Hill House – proposed barn conversion 
No objections

(ii) Cwm Farm Tregoyd – proposed refurbshment
No objections
(iii) Dan-Y- Lan – proposed diversion of public footpath and 

extension of time for submission of reserved matters

No objections although it was agreed that RJ should be 

given the opportunity to comment on the proposal                          MH
(iv) The Old Post Office,Three Cocks – revised proposal to 

           provide waiting room and office space.

           It was felt that the revised proposal was far less intrusive 

           and wouldn’t interfere with existing sight lines. Accordingly

           there were no objections to the revised proposal

(v) Rose Cottage,Three Cocks – proposed conservatory
No objections

(vi) Three Cocks – variation of existing outline planning 

consent (B/05/0127)to allow more time for submission of
reserved matters (13/12/2013)
No objections

(vii) The River Café,Glasbury  - proposed extension
Concern was expressed at the potential loss of car parking
and it was agreed that AJ should make a site visit.MH was 

requested to let PCC know that he would be unable to let            AJ/MH 

them have the Council’s views until after their meeting on

4th January 2011   

6) Literature and Information received                                                  
GS undertook to complete the Rural Services Rural Services 

Questionnaire                                                                                               GS
  
     7)   Financial Matters                                                                                  
           The Clerk’s fee for November amounting to £117.50 was approved.

             It was decide  to request a precept of £3,750 for the year 2011/2012           

             (the same as for the year 2010/2011)
8)  County Councillor’s Report
            None
      9)   AOB                                                                                                       
 GS drew attention to the need for extra salt bins in Velindre and 

 suggested that an extra 6 bins would be appropriate. He agreed to             GS 

 contact Julie Lloyd so that she could make the necessary arrangements
CL drew attention to the number of potholes in the road between 

Velndre and Dan y Common which local residents had been filling 

in the absence of any action by PCC or BBNP.MH was requested to 

contact PCC/BBNP to make them aware of their responsibilities and         MH    
as the road was used by horses to make sure that the right sort of 

tarmac was used. He was also asked to draw their attention to the poor
state of the verges.

There were also a number of trees that need lopping on the road 

between Velindre and Cadarn and GS undertook to contact Julie              GS
Lloyd. 

There was also a road sign at the crossroads adjacent to Box Cottage  

which was in need of repair and AJ undertook to contact Julie Lloyd         AJ

10) Date of Next Meeting
           Tuesday 4th January 2011 in Velindre Village Hall
